BRENT KNOLL PARISH HALL COMMITTEE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 12TH MAY 2014
PRESENT:        Messrs R Filmer, J Page, M Hares, E Fuller, A Castle & R Bream                       

 Mesdames S Joyce, T Mace, B Ward, J Butters, & S Few.



   Mr P Osborn (member of the Public)


APOLOGIES:  Mrs J Sinnott.
RF welcomed Mr Osborn.
MINUTES:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 13th May 2013 had been circulated.  Proposed by EF and seconded by BW that the minutes were a true and accurate record, agreed by all and signed.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT: RF said there had been various fund raising events and they were Jay Jerome, Fete, Flower & Art Show, Sodz Law, Open Gardens (the profit from this event was split 50/50 with the Guides), Harvest Supper and BAD.  There were joint events held in the Hall and these were Asian Gourmet Evening – Parish Council, 60s/70s Night and Cheddar Male Voice Choir – Blood Bikes.  The monthly Bazaars have been very successful.  The Committee received a generous donation of £3,000 from the Wassail – John Harris.  Some of the utility bills are now with Utility Warehouse.  There was a discussion with the Parish Council regarding their use of the Parish Hall.  The outside of the Hall has been repainted; a dado rail has been added to the Nuttall Room.  The Parish Hall Committee helped the Parish Council with the Village Booklet.  There are now computer print outs of the bookings.  There is a new projector in the Jubilee Room and a safe has been installed for the remote controls.  Broadband has been installed.  The oven has been professionally cleaned.  The carpet in the Nuttall Room has been cleaned by Holywell.  MH replaced door.  New vacuum cleaner purchased and new notice board installed on the front wall of the Hall.  The lobby and toilets in main hall redecorated.  There were three resignations and they were Jean Owen, Cynthia and Andrea, RF thanked them for their hard work whilst they were on the Committee.  RF also thanked the present Committee for their help during the year.  MH thanked RF for being Chairman.

TREASURER’SREPORT:   JP said that the Jubilee Room is now fully operational.  It has been another successful year, but the donations are down.  JP then displayed the accounts on the overhead.  The £400 that was ring fenced for BAD has now been spent.  Expenses are up on previous year, although the water rate bill is lower after repairs were carried out.  Insurance Premium is reduced, as in 2012 extra insurance was needed for Builders who were working in the Jubilee Room.  The maintenance bill is up on last year, but this is because the Nuttall Room has been decorated and new lighting purchased for this room.  JP said that £7,084.60 had been paid to the Charity Bank during 2013/2014.  RF said thank you to JP for keeping the accounts.  Peter Osborn asked if Guides pay the same rate as someone who is running a business.  JP said that there are different rates for different groups.  Peter Osborn said the balance sheet was very clear.                                                                                                                   

BOOKING SECRETARY’S REPORT:  JB said there are now 17 regular users of the main hall and Nuttall Room.  There are 6 regular users of the Jubilee Room.  This year the hiring fees are up by £1,200.  JB said a couple of regular bookings have gone, but there are now two new regular users.  Jubilee Room usage is up.  Parties are booked at weekends and bookings are already being taken for the end of 2014 and the beginning of 2015.  BW asked if regular users give a reason for cancelling.  JB said yes, sometimes.  The Rangers Group blamed poor attendance as the reason for cancelling.  RF asked if there was any interest outside the village for the Jubilee Room.  JB said there are non-villagers who have shown interest in booking the Jubilee Hall.  Peter Osborn wondered if the hiring charges were too cheap and the service offered was too good.  JP said there has been discussion about increasing the hiring charges, but at the moment the fees are covering the expenses.  RF thanked JB for her hard work.  
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE:  RF said there are three vacant spaces on the Committee - Parish Council, Parochial Church Council and Women’s Institute.  There are also 2 vacancies for elected members.   JB 
proposed committee re-elected en-block (R Filmer, J Page, S Joyce, M Hares, E Fuller, S Joyce , B Ward and S Few) and BW seconded – proposal carried.  RF wondered if members could find out if there is anyone in the village who would like to join the Committee.   SJ thought that new blood are sometimes disheartened by adverse comments by members of the Committee.  RF said there are people who help out at events, but do not want to join the Committee.
REPRESENTATIVES:  

Vacant -



 
Women’s Institute

Bella Ward -                  


Royal British Legion (Women’s Section)

Eddie Fuller -                


Royal British Legion (Men’s Section)

Alan Castle -                  


Short Mat Bowls

Trish Mace -                  


Good Companions

Jenny Butters -             


Dog Club

Jane Sinnott - 




Guides and Brownies

Vacant  - 




Parish Council

Vacant -                          


Parochial Church Council

HALL CHARGES:  JP thought this should be discussed next year.  BW asked if the Committee checked what other Halls charge?   JP said yes.  Peter Osborn said that last year it was minuted that an increase in charges should be discussed.  The Hall at Mark is quite expensive.  The Hall at Brean does not have many regular users.  Peter Osborn felt the hiring charges should go up.  RF said the Committee like to give users warning that charges will be going up.  JP said a rough percentage should be worked out.  RF said that a decision should be made in July, so there is plenty of time for users to be informed of an increase in 2015.
Meeting closed:  8:08pm  

Chairman…………………………………        Date………………………………………

